
 

PUBLIC NOTICE 

BI-STATE DEVELOPMENT 

DISADVANTAGED BUSINESS ENTERPRISE (DBE) 

OVERALL TRIENNIAL GOAL  

June 7, 2021 

 
 

Bi-State Development as required by the U.S. Department of Transportation’s (USDOT) regulations, 

contained under 49 CFR Part 26, announces the proposed Disadvantaged Business Enterprise triennial 
goals for applicable professional services, construction services and other procurement contracting 

opportunities administered through Bi-State Development and funded by the USDOT during Federal 
Fiscal Years 2022-2024, effective from October 1, 2021-September 30, 2024. 

 

The DBE Triennial Overall Goal for Bi-State Development is 11.5%. 

 

The methodology used in establishing the overall DBE goal will be available for review and 

inspection during Bi-State Development’s normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. at Bi-State 
Development-Headquarters, One Metropolitan Square, 211 North Broadway, Suite 700, St. Louis, 

Missouri 63102-2795 and on the Bi-State Development Agency’s website. The proposed overall DBE 
goal will be available for inspection for 30 days following the date of this notice at the above address. 

 

Written comments on the DBE goal will be accepted from the public for 30 days following the date of 
this notice. Comments may be directed to: 

 
Gerard Hutchinson 
Supplier Diversity Compliance Manager 
One Metropolitan Square 211 North 

Broadway, Suite 700 St. Louis, Missouri 
63102-2795 

 

All comments and any questions should be sent Gerard Hutchinson by email at 

GKHutchinson@bistatedev.org or by phone at 314.982.1400 ext. 1487. 
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